June 24, 2011
UPDATE
Strawberry Fire Protection District

Board of Directors meeting

June 19, 2011

All Board members and Secretary Shelly Kendall were present.

There were four guests.

Minutes from previous meeting and warrants were reviewed and approved.  
Correspondence was reviewed and a letter from Fechter & Co. CPA was given to Carolyn Weaver to determine if an independent audit is required by law.

Reports of Standing Committees:  Bill Cashman reported on the lists he received regarding the necessary equipment, repairs and additional items needed to bring the Ford “Squad” into conformity with type 3 fire truck requirements.  The list was put together by two Pinecrest volunteers and our two volunteers working together.  Bill will review the document with Ron Fink and then needed parts and equipment will be purchased and repairs made.  At that point the truck will be weighed and certified for use.  
Old Business:


1.  The decision to hand out “Defensible Space Awareness” kits was revisited.  It was decided to hand out the kits at the SPOA annual meeting.  In late July or early August the Fire Department will identify those property owners in the district who have neglected to clean up their lots.  Additional information will be sent to them at that time regarding lot cleanup requirements for maintaining defensible space.  

2.  The draft of a Memorandum Agreement with Pinecrest Fire Station regarding use of SFPD vehicles and personnel was tabled until we could review information on Mutual Aid and Auto Aid agreements.


3.  The Ad was approved for the sale of a surplus 1979 GMC Bridgadier Water Tender, 1964 International Harvester V-8 truck and a 2000 gallon stainless steel tank.

The minimum bids were established and the bid period ends July 9, 2011.  The notice will be posted on bulletin boards in the area, on Craig’s List and in the Union Democrat.


4.  The date for a clean-up day for the fire station was tabled until the surplus equipment can be sold and removed and the scrap materials on the side of the building taken to the junk dealer.

New Business:


1.  It was decided by the board to disband the standing committees.  These committees were established to cover work that needed to be done in broad areas.  The board now finds it more effective to approve projects individually and assign a leader for each project.


2.  The proposed budget for fiscal year 2011-2012 was presented and modified.  The tentatively approved budget is attached for review by the district property owners/residents.  If anyone has concerns or suggestions, they should send them in writing to strawberryfire85@gmail.com or attend the next board meeting where the final budget will be discussed and approved.
The Board of Directors again thanks you for your interest and if you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact them through their email account – strawberryfire85@gmail.com or by phone to any of the directors.

The next meeting of the Board will be on July19th   Time and location to be announced.
